## DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

Chairman Manendo and Members of the Assembly Government Affairs Committee

Re: S.B. 487

Dear Chairman Manendo and Committee Members:

I am writing to correct a statement I made this morning during my testimony on S.B. 487. I mistakenly testified that the Board of County Commissioners voted unanimously to support the bill. We have reviewed our minutes and discovered that, while we have discussed S.B. 487 and other legislative issues extensively during our public meetings, we have not taken a formal vote. I sincerely apologize for any inconvenience I have caused. I honestly thought we had voted on the bill. The Board did, however, unanimously support the agreements between Lincoln County and Vidler Water Company. These agreements are the basis for S.B. 487.

I feel confident that I have the authority of the entire Board to speak in favor of both the original bill and the amendments we submitted this morning. I will, however, ask the county manager to place an item on the agenda for our next meeting (May 19, 2003) to request a formal vote.

Please let me know if you have any questions or need anything further. Otherwise, thank you again for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Tim Perkins

Lincoln County Commissioner